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STAFF’S MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by 

and through the undersigned counsel, and for its Motion for Extension of Time in this 

matter hereby states: 

1.  On February 27, 2018, Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCPL”) and 

Kansas City Power & Light Company Greater Missouri Operations (“GMO”) filed an 

application with the Commission to revise its tariff sheets that relate to budget billing 

and estimated billing. The tariff changes will be necessary to implement KCPL and 

GMO’s new Customer Care and Billing (“CCB”) system, which the Companies 

anticipate implementing in May 2018. The application outlined how the new billing 

procedures will function in detail and had revised exemplar tariff sheets attached, but 

the Companies did not file actual revised tariff sheets with effective dates in the case. 

2.  On February 28, 2018, the Commission issued its  

Order Directing Staff to File a Recommendation Regarding Application, in which the 



Commission directed Staff to file a recommendation by March 23, 2018, and any party 

wishing to respond to Staff’s recommendation to file such response by April 2, 2018. 

3. The Companies subsequently filed actual revised tariff sheets on  

March 16, 2018, with an effective date of May 7, 2018. 

4.  Staff respectfully asks the Commission to grant it more time to examine the 

newly filed tariff sheets, and file its recommendation regarding those tariff sheets no 

later than March 30, 2018. Staff would also request the Commission extend the reply 

date for interested parties to April 6, 2018.  

 WHEREFORE, Staff prays that the Commission will grant this request for an 

extension to March 30, 2018 for Staff to file its recommendation and April 6, 2018 for all 

other parties to file responsive comments, and grant such other and further relief as the 

Commission considers just in the circumstances. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Nicole Mers 
Nicole Mers 
Deputy Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 66766 
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65012 
(573) 751-6651 (Telephone) 
(573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
Nicole.mers@psc.mo.gov  
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I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by electronic 

mail, or First Class United States Postal Mail, postage prepaid, on this 22nd day  
of March 2018, to all counsel of record. 
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